
From: rob Rob
To: Gary Willey; secretary@resources.ca.gov; Lisa.Mangat@parks.ca.gov; Mat.Fuzie@parks.ca.gov;

John.Ainsworth@coastal.ca.gov; info@slocleanair.org
Subject: Oceano Dunes air quality
Date: Monday, March 19, 2018 3:50:50 PM

Hello My name is Robert verbree. I am writing you now because I am highly concerned about
the recent Oceano Dunes closures .

I am home owner on the Mesa 677 Camino De unos, number one reason for moving to the
Arroyo Grande Mesa was the short drive to the Oceano Dunes, I enjoy the Oceano Dunes
almost everyday. The dunes are very small it only takes a couple minutes to travel across and
anymore closures would greatly affect my life and my decision to move to this area. Many of
my friends, neighbors and family use the Oceano Dunes regularly and I am greatly concerned
for my property value loss due to these closures

I have no concerns about air quality living on the Nipomo / Arroyo Grande Mesa I do not
believe the air quality is poor, I do not see any sand or particulates in the air and I have no
concerns whatsoever about air quality. I have read the air quality reports and I do not believe
there is any risk from recreational activity.

I greatly implore you to keep our off-road recreational Oceano Dunes fully open.

Increased closures to the recreational off-road Oceano Dunes would greatly negatively affect
my quality of life

Please consider us

Thank you very much
Robert Verbree 
8056108071. Call me anytime
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